

## **Information Governance Team**

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

## www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

06 November 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI660371451

Thank you for your request for information relating to speeding tickets/fines.

You have requested the following information:

- 1. How many speeding tickets/fines were issued by your council/constabulary in 2023 and 2024? Following this, which month saw the most cases?
- 2. How many cases of drink driving did you deal with in 2023 and 2024? Following this, which month saw the most cases?
- 3. How many cases of car theft did your constabulary deal with in 2023 and 2024? Following this, which months saw the most cases?
- 4. What was the top cause of car accidents in 2023 and 2024? Following this, which months saw the most cases?
- 5. How many cases of fatalities were caused by not wearing a seatbelt in 2023 and 2024? Following this, which months saw the most cases?

For Questions 1 to 5, we confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. Speeding tickets are a criminal offence and are issued by the Police. The contact details to request this information by West Midlands Police are:

Freedom of Information Unit

West Midlands Police PO Box 52, Lloyd House Colmore Circus Queensway Birmingham B4 6NQ

E-mail: foi@west-midlands.police.uk

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: <a href="mailto:infogov@coventry.gov.uk">infogov@coventry.gov.uk</a>

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email <a href="mailto:icocasework@ico.org.uk">icocasework@ico.org.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

**Information Governance**